Daniel J. Smith

394 Big Grizzly, Portola, CA. 96122 | 209-629-7203 | grizzlyrider0@gmail.com

July 28, 2018

Mr. Bundy President, Board of Directors Beckwourth Fire District 180 Main Street, Beckwourth, CA. 96129

Dear Mr. Bundy:

It is my understanding that the District has a potential opening on the Board of Directors and I would like to be considered for the position when it becomes available. I am a local resident who lives in the District and I am a registered voter in Plumas County. My wife and I have lived for the past two and a half years in Grizzly Ranch and it would be a pleasure to support the District we live in by serving on the Board.

I am retired and have the time to dedicate. My career prior to retiring was in local government starting with 13 years with the City of San Diego in their Water and Wastewater Department. My wife and I then moved to Pleasanton California and I went to work for the City of Pleasanton for 16 years. I retired as the Director of Public Works Operations. I had the pleasure of leading the largest department for the City, which included water, sewer, streets, fleet, buildings, and parks. This experience included working closely with the Livermore/Pleasanton Fire Department as we designed, built and maintained all of the Fire Departments stations including maintaining and purchasing all of the fire apparatus for the Fire Department. When my wife and I moved to Grizzly Ranch I spent the First year and a half as the General Manager of the Grizzly Ranch Community Service District at a critical time when they separated from Plumas County and formed an independent Board.

I would find it challenging to help the Fire District as they transition to a new Chief and an exciting new era. My considerable experience in local government programs and requirements would surely be an addition to the Board of Beckwourth Fire. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely

Daniel J. Smith